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ANADOLU EFES BİRACILIK VE MALT SAN. A.Ş. 
 

  

ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING THE CONTROL CHANGE IN 
ANADOLU ETAP TARIM 

 
January 26, 2023  –  As per the announcement dated December 6, 2019 by our Company, a share 
purchase agreement has been signed between Anadolu Efes Biracılık ve Malt Sanayii A.Ş. (“Anadolu 
Efes”) and Özgörkey Holding A.Ş. (“Özgörkey Holding”) on  December 4, 2019 regarding the purchase 
of the shares of AEP Anadolu Etap Penkon Gıda ve Tarım Ürünleri Sanayi ve Ticaret A.Ş. (“Anadolu 
Etap Tarım”) and it was also mentioned that after the transfer of the shares, the management structure 
of the Company and the agreements between the shareholders have not allowed any shareholder to 
control the Company alone. 
 
In accordance with the said agreements between Anadolu Efes and Özgörkey Holding, certain 
managerial and shareholding rights have been granted to Özgörkey Holding, and some of these rights 
have expired as of the date of this announcement. As a result, Anadolu Efes will be able to control the 
Anadolu Etap Tarım on its own. 
 
The said control change is subject to the Competition Board's evaluation, and necessary applications 
have been made in this regard. Until Competition Board’s evaluation is completed, Anadolu Etap Tarım 
will continue to be managed under the joint control of Anadolu Efes and Özgörkey Holding. 

 

We hereby declare that our above statements are in conformity with the principles included in the Capital Markets Board’s Communiqué on Material 

Events, that they fully reflect the information we have acquired, that the information complies with our books, records and documents, that we 

have made our best effort to fully and accurately obtain all information regarding the matter and that we are responsible for this disclosure made 

hereby. 

This is an English translation of the original official public disclosure made by Anadolu Efes in Turkish through the Public Disclosure Platform 

(www.kap.org.tr), for information purposes only. In the event of any discrepancy between this translation and the original Turkish disclosure, the 

original Turkish disclosure shall prevail. Anadolu Efes makes no warranties or representations about the accuracy or completeness of the English 

translation and assumes no liability for any errors, omissions or inaccuracies that may arise from use of this translation. 

http://www.kap.org.tr/

